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by Francesco Boero 

(ABRIDGED)(ABRIDGED)(ABRIDGED)(ABRIDGED)    

    

 (To read the text in its complete original version go to the Italian site - La Carretta n.141) 

 

Dear ones, 
 
I wish you and your beloved  a Happy New year. Let’s  hope  
it will be happy for everyone, much happier than the previous  
years. 
  
The work of the Association Board of Directors has been 
appreciated by the Members, but, unfortunately, little attention 
has been paid to the Association by the authorities and by. the 
managers of the maritime world. 
 
I will never tire of thanking all who help us.  Unfortunately 
the spirit and the will are still there, but age, physical 
strength and personal  problems make it hard to  keep up with 
the times and do all that should be done.   
Over the years,  some "pillars" of the Association have passed 
away. They have been replaced by valid members, but most 
members are not truly  active and tend to drop out while the 
younger generation does not seem interested in enrolling   
 
If we do not want our Association to disappear, all members  
should be more active and our headquarters near Istituto 
Nautico should become permanent. 
 
 We will keep you informed about future plans and events.   We 
are currently organizing two trips: one to the Naval Museum 
and the Arsenale of La Spezia  and one to the old and the 
modern aqueducts  of Genoa.  
We will surely organize a cruise for next year. 
 

Zumbai. 
Bauer 
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Upcoming events 

 

 
 
Date: Tuesday, 18 February 2020 
Time: 4:00 pm 
Place:  Istituto Nautico San Giorgio, in Darsena 
 

 
School-Leaving Certificates 

  

The school-leaving certificates for  the students who passed their final exams in June 2019 
will be handed out to the students or to their delegates.  

 
 

Scholarships 
 

During the ceremony our Association will award the following scholarships to five students 

attending class 4 at Nautico San Giorgio: 

 

• “Prof. Giuseppe Burnengo” scholarship, awarded, by Com.te Adelio Pompei, to:  

Larosa Davide Class 4° C.  Final grade in Maths: 10  

 

• “Cap. Enrico Provera” scholarship, awarded by Cap. Enrico Provera to: 

SPADOTTO Leonardo Class 4-A2. Final grade in Maritime subjects: 9 

 
•  “Associazione Fondo Solidarietà fra Dipendenti Enti Pubblici” scholarship awarded to: 

CARAMASCHI Matteo Class 4° B1.  Final grade in Mechanical Engineering: 9.00  

  
• “Pietro Giumarra” scholarship, awarded, by Mrs. Michelina Giumarra to: 

CAPPIELLO Alina, the best student attending class 4 of the course for Naval  

Architects  

 
Associazione Ex Allievi e Docenti” scholarship to: 

¨  RE Gabriele Class 4° L2, the best student of Logistics. Average final grades: 9.27 
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Upcoming events 
 

  

Date: Tuesday, 10 March, 2020 

Time: 3.45pm 

Place: Auditorium , I.T.N. San Giorgio, Calata Darsena 
 

♦ Annual Report of the President 

♦ Annual Report of the Treasurer  

♦ Annual report of the auditor 

♦ Approval of the budget 

♦ Any other business. 
 

 
After the Annual General Meeting, our Association will hand out keepsake scrolls to 

the former students of Nautico San Giorgio who got their diplomas 50 years ago: 
 

 
 

 
Date: Tuesday, 10 March, 2020 

Time: about 5:30pm. 

Place: outside the Audiotorium, I.T.N. San Giorgio, Calata Darsena 
 

 

 

Our Members and their families, the School Head, the 

teachers and the staff are invited to the traditional cocktail 

offered by our Association to celebrate Women’s Day.   
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NEW!!! 

 
by Pino Russo 

Dear Friends, 

This is a new section  dedicated to seafood recipes and,  given my great experience 

(star chef 95 stars), I will provide you with the first succulent dish. 

Obviously we look forward to your collaboration: send us your ideas and your 

recipes! 

Let's start with a classic and tasty dish, which counts as a first and a second course: 

 

Linguine with scampi  

 

 

Ingredients: 
�800 gr fresh prawns 

�400 gr linguine / trenette 

�½ glass of dry white wine 

�1 lemon 

� garlic, parsley, fish stock cube , oil and a little chilli pepper. 

Preparation 
 Cut the prawns (head and body) into two   

 Cut the lemon peel (not the white part) into thin strips, then cut the strips  into 

small pieces. 

 Cook the linguine in a pot, removing  them from the fire one minute before they 

are cooked  through  

 In a large pan, prepare a sauté of garlic and parsley and when it is lightly 

browned, add the prawns, the lemon juice, the  chilli pepper and the cube. 

 Cook with lid for about 3 minutes,   

 Drain the linguine and add them  to the pan with the sauté and the white wine 

 . Add the pieces of lemon peel and mix well for two minutes so that the pasta 

absorbs all the liquid. 

 At your discretion,you can add  a little cooking water 

 .Serve in the pan and ... 

enjoy! 

Personally I like it  with either a prosecco or a Falanghina. 
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News: Miscellanea 
 

 
 by Virgilio Bozzo 

 

 
Last June, 159 students sat for their school-leaving exams, as follows: 

 

DECK     57 students 

ENGINE    40 students 

NAVAL ARCHITECTS  13 students 

LOGISTICS    49 students 

 

In the school year 2019/2020, the students enrolled are 955.  The female students 

are 101 equal to about 12%.  

 

 

The Italian students are 868, the non-Italian students are 87 equal to 9%: 31 are 

Ecuadorians, 12 are Rumanians, 11 are Moroccans and 33 come from other countries. 

for a total of 29 different nationalities present  

 

 

In the long history of our school, the number of the school students was over 1000 

ten times  and over 1100 only five times 

 

The record was in 2015/2016 with 1146 students. In the year 1979/1980, the second 

best as to the number of students, there were 1112 students  

 

1872-1873 had the largest numberof deck graduates: 296 

The number of graduates was over 200 only 9 times: 207 in 1980-1981, 209 in 1959-

1960 and so on 
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TALKS ON THE SEA 
 

Commander Sergio Girardini, founding member of our Association, informs us that the talks  

"Planet Sea" organized by him are underway at "Nautico San Giorgio" in Calata Darsena  

 

Dates: 14, 28 February; 13, 27 March; 24 April; 8, 22 May. 

Time :  3,30 – 5,30 pm 

 

The topics covered are: 

 Submerged mines 

 The Bounty mutiny 

 Two oceans compared 

 The ship master 

 Oil  under the seas 

 Beyond the Pillars of Hercules 

 Emptier and emptier y fishing nets 

 Commercial Genoa and the Jews 

 Florence and the sea 

 Rome control over the seas of Italy 

 In 1933 the “sogno azzurro” becomes real. 

 

 

 
 

CONTRIBUTING TO OUR SCHOLARSHIPS 
by Giuseppe Russo 

 
Some Members have expressed their wish to contribute, with small amounts, to offer a new 

scholarship or to increase existing ones. 

 

As you well know, the scholarships that are currently awarded to the best pupils of Nautico 

San Giorgio are offered by some Members and Sponsors. 

The Board of Directors welcomes this offer and confirms that those Members who are willing 

to contribute to the  scholarships can do so either at the Association premises or by postal 

order (c/c n° 13793161) 

Special thanks go to Ms Giumarra, to the Caso Family, to the Corporazione Piloti  of the Port 

of Genoa and to the Members Pompei and Provera, who have been contributing to the 

existing  Scholarships for years 
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We are open on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays from  10,00 to 11.30. 
You can call us at 3385993370 during opening hours or wite to : saverioferrino@hotmail.com 
 

 
If you wish to renew your association, as we hope, you can do it by paying the yearly fee of €20 in cash at our 
premises or by postal order (c/c n° 13793161 made payable to “Associazione ex allievi e docenti” Nautico 
S.Giorgio”)or bank transfer IBAN IT82 F0760101 4000 0001 3793 161 
  
 
As a member you are entitled to request: 
- the Association crest 
- the Association tie. 
- the Association cap and the scarf 
- the Bicentenary postcards and booklet 
- the books:  

• “La storia dell’Istituto Nautico San Giorgio di Genova” (new edition) by Virgilio Bozzo and Armando Fioravanti.  

• “Nino Bixio e le questioni del mare”  by Virgilio Bozzo and Armando Fioravanti.  

• “I duecento anni dell' istruzione nautica statale a Genova”, booklet by Virgilio Bozzo and Armando Fioravanti 

• “Navigando sul mare dei ricordi”, stories written by our Members  

• “I Savoia a Genova” by Virgilio Bozzo and Francesco Boero 
N.B. All contributions will be devoted to our scholarships. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Will you please remember to let us have your mail account by writing to:  
postmaster@myexsangiorgio.it or to saverioferrino@hotmail.com 

N.B. Our newsletter  "La Carretta" is sent to our members by post or email since all members are entitled to receive it .This is done 
in compliance with the Code regarding the protection of personal data (information released, consent obtained). If you no longer 
wish to receive our newsletter you can send an e-mail or a letter to the Association expressing your intention to opt out  


